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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 124 of 2019 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  

  

 

19 September 2019 

 

 

 

Filming at Rinella (Malta Film Studios) using Flares 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners and operators of 

vessels that flares will be used as part of filming activities in Rinella – Malta Film 

Studios. 

 

The filming includes the use of pyrotechnics (parachute bright white flares) and will be 

taking place between Tuesday 1st October 2019 at 1800 hours and Wednesday 2nd 

October 2019 at 0400 hours. 

 

Mariners are to take note and be informed regarding the above activity and are 

requested to keep watch on VHF Channel 12/16.  

 

Any instructions issued by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF channel 12/16 

are to be complied with. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charts affected: BA 177, 2537, 2538, 194. 

 

 


